广安市高 2022 级第一次诊断性考试 英语试题

本试卷满分150分,考试时间120分钟。

注意事项:

- 1. 答题前,务必将自己的姓名、座位号和准考证号填写在答题卡规定的位置上。
- 2. 答选择题时,必须使用 2B 铅笔将答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑,如需改 动,用橡皮擦擦干净后,再选涂其它答案标号。
- 3. 答非选择题时,必须使用 0.5 毫米黑色笔迹的签字笔,将答案书写在答题卡 规定的位置上。
 - 4. 所有题目必须在答题卡上作答,在试题卷上答题无效。
 - 5. 考试结束后,只将答题卡交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷 上的答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面5段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C 三个选项中选 出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一 小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19. 15.

B. £ 9. 18.

C. £9. 15.

答案是C。

- 1. What's the weather like now?
- A. Sunny.

B. Windy.

C. Rainy.

- 2. What is the man doing?
- A. Hosting a TV program.
- B. Releasing a new book.
- C. Learning to sing a song.

- 3. What has happened to the woman?
 - A. She's had her car broken down.
 - B. She's missed her appointment.
 - C. She's lost her tools on the way.
- 4. What does the woman mean?
 - A. She's got lost already.
- B. She'll stop at the park. C. She's changed the route.
- 5. What are the speakers talking about?
 - A. Their time.
- B. Their health.
- C. Their hobbies.

英语试题 第 1 页(共 10 页)

第二节(共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分) 听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小 题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。 6. How much should the man pay altogether? B. \$36. C. \$40. A. \$24. 7. How does the man want to pay? B. By credit card. C. By Alipay. A. In cash. 听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。 8. What is Lily worried about? C. Team members' reaction. A. The manager's praise. B. The company's tasks. 9. What does the manager think Lily should show? B. Confidence. A. Kindness. C. Honesty. 听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。 10. Why does Emma call Mr. Lee? A. To check her security camera. B. To make an order adjustment. C. To introduce her goods further. 11. How soon will Mr. Lee receive the goods? B. In 14 days. C. In 20 days. A. In 10 days. 12. How does Mr. Lee sound? C. Modest. B. Careful. A. Humorous. 听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。 13. Which club does Catherine want to join? C. The chess club. A. The drama club. B. The painting club. 14. What is Catherine's concern about volunteering at the library? A. The library is too far. B. She'll meet many readers. C. It cuts into her school time. 15. Where is the library located? A. Near the sports field. B. Close to the campus garden. C. In the new teaching building. 16. What's the relationship between Mark and Catherine? C. Classmates. A. Father and daughter. B. Teacher and student.

17. Who is Peter Brown?

A. A character.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

B. An author.

C. A director.

英语试题 第2页(共10页)

- 18. What makes Roz come to the deserted island?
 - A. A terrible accident.
 - B. Her love for the animals.
 - C. The adventure she organizes.
- 19. When did Christopher Sanders direct The Croods?

A. In 2007.

B. In 2010.

C. In 2013.

20. What message does The Wild Robot send to audiences?

A. Life is full of dangers.

B. Love always matters.

C. Change means loss.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

Have you visited the following towns? If not, have a try.

Castle Combe, Cotswolds

It's among the oldest historic towns. It's a bit smaller and would make a perfect day trip from the nearby cities like Chippenham. Often named the prettiest town in England, it's situated within the rolling hills of the Cotswolds Area, allowing tourists to explore the undeniable beauty of the region.

Bath, Somerset

It lies in a valley approximately 100 miles west of London and is close to the River Avon. The natural hot springs here have been a draw for visitors for thousands of years, dating back to the Roman era when the Romans built bath-houses and temples around them. When visiting the Roman Baths, be sure to make a stop at the World Heritage Center, where you'll get an insight into the baths.

Abingdon, Oxfordshire

Located along the banks of the River Thames, it's Britain's oldest continuously populated town, and its settlement dates back to the Stone Age. Its abbey(修道院), which is the driving force for its founding, was constructed in the 7th century. The 184-mile Thames Path, running along the River Thames, is an incredible place for enjoying the breathtaking scenery of the area. The Abington County Hall Museum and the Pendon Museum are also must-visits.

Ipswich, Suffolk

Lying on the estuary (河口) of the River Orwell, it's one of the oldest towns in England with 19th-century architecture and cultural sites. This is a top-rated spot for those in the art scene, with it regularly having local events. It's also the largest settlement in the county, followed by Lowestoft and Bury St Edmunds, making it a pretty big deal to still be around after all of these years.

英语试题 第3页(共10页)

- 21. What is special about Abingdon?
 - A. It developed initially from many abbeys.
 - B. It relies on the Thames Path to go outside.
 - C. It has the longest residential history in Britain.
 - D. It has constructed two museums for its tourism.
- 22 Which town is the favorite choice for art-loving tourists?
 - A. Castle Combe. B. Bath.
- C. Abingdon.
- D. Ipswich.

- 23. What do the four towns have in common?
 - A. They were built along long rivers.
- B. They are historic towns in England.
- C. They were occupied by the Romans.
- D. They are famous for natural resources.

B

When photographer Elizabeth Kahane's husband asked where in New York they should live following their engagement in 1998, she had a very specific requirement: A view of the annual Macy's Thanksgiving Day Parade(游行).

The couple moved into a third-floor apartment. Its street-facing windows have offered the perfect point to watch and photograph the parade, which travels down through midtown Manhattan to Macy's department store on Thanksgiving morning. Kahane has photographed the wonderful parade scenes almost every year since, missing the parade just twice in over a quarter of a century. She's taken many images, 160 of which feature in her new book Come Join the Parade.

When Kahane's son was younger, she'd invite his friends and their families around to enjoy the parade. But she'd always stay in the bedroom, not wanting to have a negative impact on the kids (her son is now 23 and contributed an essay to her book) due to her risky photography style. "I have a separate room. I'd hang out the window to photograph, one foot in, one foot out," she explained.

The annual parade was first organized in 1924 by Macy's employees to celebrate the company's new flagship store. It's now a fixture of both New York life and national television, attracting a record TV audience of 28.5 million in 2023. While 2024 was 100 years after the first parade took place, the store treated this Thursday's parade as its 98th on account of several postponements during World War II.

The parade's classic characters shown by the balloons are retired every few years. Although some often return in new forms, like Snoopy and Ronald McDonald, new favorites are added each year. Kahane said having kids around often helped her identify the trendier additions, like Australian animated dog Bluey, who was introduced in 2022. "Photography enables me to record a moment," she reflects on what the images document. "It's a point in time. I want to preserve it because it won't happen again." New characters in the 2024 parade included Gabby from Netflix's "Gabby's Dollhouse."

- 24. What can we say about Kahane?
 - A. She organizes parades annually.
- B. She's been working for the store,
- C. She's a photography enthusiast.
- D. She publishes books very often.

25. Why does Kahane stay in the separate room on Thanksgiving mornings?

A. To avoid bad influence.

B. To watch from the window.

C. To let the kids enjoy the parade.

D. To make a revision on her book.

26. What can be learnt about the 2023 parade?

A. It was once postponed.

B. It was the parade's 96th.

C. It attracted many viewers.

D. It was for Macy's employees.

27. What does Kahane think Macy's Thanksgiving Day Parade presents?

A. The new balloons.

B. The retired cartoons.

C. The kids' imagination.

D. The changing culture.

C

In November, 1895, six cars lined up near Chicago's Jackson Park to compete in the first automobile race held in the United States.

This American story really began in France in June 1895, with the world's first automobile race. Participants had 100 hours to make it back and forth between Paris and Bordeaux. The race stimulated great interest in cars and racing in America. The Chicago Times-Herald announced that it'd sponsor the first-ever American car race that November.

The Times-Herald race was the brainchild of newspaper publisher Herman H. Kohlsaat. Inspired by the French, Kohlsaat wanted to promote American automobiles, which he was convinced would soon replace horse and carriage travel, while also celebrating the 50th anniversary of his own paper. The automobile industry was still so new that the paper's editors didn't know what to call the vehicles that'd be racing. They eventually chose Motocycle (not motorcycle).

The race was originally set to run between Chicago and Milwaukee, with a prize of \$2,000 for the winner. However, due to the fact that the state of the roads in Wisconsin left much to be desired, the organizers had no choice but to settle for a more modest 54-mile round trip from Chicago to Evanston, Illinois. A storm the night before the race blanketed the roads with six inches of snow, causing most of the 83 registered drivers to drop out of the competition. Just six cars made it to the starting line on the city's South Side.

But only two cars finished the race. After more than ten hours on the road and nearly an hour of repairs, the Duryea motocycle, driven by J. Frank Duryea, crossed the finish line first. The average speed of the winner was seven miles per hour, but this race heralded the development of the nation's emerging automobile industry. "A better test of the functionality of road machines couldn't have been made," Kohlsaat later said. "I feel assured that the beginning has been made in a new method of transportation."

28. Why does the author mention the French automobile race?

- A. To introduce the origin of U.S.'s car race.
- B. To show the effect of American first car race.
- C. To compare the speeds of the two car races.
- D. To reflect the interest stimulated by the races.

英语试题 第5页(共10页)

- 29. Which best describes Kohlsaat?
 - A. He had forward-looking awareness.
- B. He was a smart and famous writer.
- C. He invented the concept of car race.
- D. He boosted horse and carriage travel.
- 30. What made the organizers change the race route?
 - A. The sudden heavy snowfall.
- B. The poor road conditions.
- C. The fewer registered drivers.
- D. The prize amount reduction.
- 31. Which can replace the underlined word "heralded" in the last paragraph?
 - A. Followed.
- B. Denied.
- C. Signaled.
- D. Stopped.

D

In a world filled with plastic waste, scientists have achieved what once seemed impossible. They've created a type of plastic that's extremely different from or even superior to conventional plastics.

The new plastic isn't just another biodegradable (可生物降解的) material that turns into smaller bits. Instead, it completely breaks up into its building blocks when exposed to salt water, leaving behind components that sea bacteria can use for energy. The new plastic doesn't give up strength for sustainability. The research team created materials that are actually stronger than many conventional plastics, with some versions being as hard as traditional epoxy resins (环氧树脂). They're clear, durable, and can be reshaped with the One version even proved to be fireproof, adding an extra layer of practical value.

According to the journal Science, the secret behind this remarkable material lies in its unique chemistry. Unlike traditional plastics that are held together by strong chemical bonds that never naturally break apart, these new plastics are constructed using what when call salt bridges—connections that can be broken apart by salt water. The researchers employed two main substances: a ring-shaped phrasphate substance that's already widely used in food additives and soil treatments, and various guanidinium-based chemicals, originating from ordinary and natural sources. When mixed in water, they undergo a fascinating process known as liquid-liquid phase separation—similar to how oil and water separate, but more complex. The resulting material is stable in regular water but falls aparthen exposed to salt water, as the salt breaks the bridges holding the structure together.

Memorbile, the nuterials showed sensitivity to water, particularly salt water, which although beneficial for environmental degradation, could limit some applications. The studied long-term durability testing under various environmental conditions, a considerations regarding the expansion for industrial production weren't fully explored. I economic practicability of mass production wasn't addressed in detail.

- 32. What advantage does the new plastic have compared with common plastics?
 - A. It is easier to store.

B. It is lighter in weight.

C. It has better flexibility.

D. It breaks down in salt water.

- 33. What can be inferred about the substunces for the new plastic?
 - A. They are waterproof.

B. They are liquid.

C. Ther are salty.

D. They are common.

- 34. What is the author's attitude to the new plastic?
 - A. Doubtful.
- B. Objective.
- C. Tolerant.
- D. Favorable.

- 35. What's the most suitable title for the text?
 - A. Features of the New Plastic
- B. A Solution to Plastic Production

C. Salt Water and Plastic

D. Plastic Production Issues

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

A harmonious and encouraging family environment offers numerous advantages for a child's learning journey.

In such a family, children feel safe and secure, which is fundamental for their effective learning. 36 For example, when a child struggles with a math problem, they will readily seek help from parents without the fear of being scolded. This open communication channel allows for the quick resolution of their doubts. 37

Moreover, the encouragement from family members boosts a child's self-confidence. When parents offer sincere and specific praise, children can truly understand their own advantages and capabilities. For example, parents might say, "Your unique idea in that story you wrote really impressed me. 38 "Such words not only enhance the child's self-esteem but also give them a clear direction for further growth. They are more likely to set higher goals for themselves and work hard to achieve them.

______Regular meal times, study times, and bedtimes help children develop good time management and self-discipline skills. They learn to prioritize tasks and allocate time efficiently, which is crucial for handling the heavy workload of school.

In addition, in an environment where learning is encouraged, children are exposed to a variety of intellectual stimuli. 40 They also help children develop their critical thinking abilities. Then, they become more curious and eager to explore different fields of knowledge.

Overall, a harmonious and encouraging family environment lays a solid foundation for a child's learning. It nurtures their intellectual growth, emotional well-being, and equips them with the necessary skills and attitudes to succeed in their academic pursuits and beyond.

- A. It shows how creative you are.
- B. Self-criticism helps you become more confident.
- C. A harmonious family also provides a stable routine.
- D. They are not afraid to make mistakes or ask questions.
- E. It deepens their understanding of what they've learnt at school as well.
- F. Quality time spent with teachers enhances family communication and trust.
- G. For instance, family discussions on new scientific discoveries widen their outlooks.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Kathleen Thorson had everything to live for. She had a loving husband, Jesse, and a growing family, including their newest __41__, a baby boy named Teddy.

However, after Kathleen was unfortunately stricken with a deadly illness, her <u>42</u> turned not inward, but outward. In her final act, she <u>43</u> chose to become an organ donor, giving the gift of life to others.

Just five days after __44__ baby Teddy, Kathleen fell ill. Despite multiple __45__ by her medical team, it became clear she wouldn't survive. In an extraordinary gesture, Kathleen made a __46__, donating 12 of her organs—including her heart and lungs—to patients __47__, which demonstrated great selflessness and love.

A GoFundMe campaign was set up to __48__ Jesse and their four children during their journey of living without Kathleen. "Kathleen's __49__ declined to such an extent that her survival became __50__. As was her wish, we are doing everything we can for her to become the remarkable source of life that others have been __51__," wrote Richard Stubbs, the organizer of the GoFundMe campaign.

Kathleen's dying wish came __52_ when it was revealed that she qualified as a viable(可行的) donor for her organs. Stubbs updated the campaign, __53_ by the touching words, "More than ten individuals who are __54_ organ donations will be saved thanks to Kathleen's __55_ devotion. We love her. We always will."

41. A. furniture	B. addition	C. garden	D. kitchen
42. A. dangers	B. instructions	C. thoughts	D. requests
43. A. generously	B. worriedly	C. silently	D. carefully
44. A. promising	B. welcoming	C. noticing	D. remembering
45. A. warnings	B. discussions	C. experiments	D. surgeries
46. A. comment	B. discovery	C. decision	D. suggestion
47. A. in need	B. in return	C. in sight	D. in case
48. A. impress	B. support	C. affect	D. satisfy
49. A. belief	B. reputation	C. health	D. growth
50. A. practical	B. unforgettable	C. reasonable	D. impossible
51. A. resting on	B. inquiring into	C. praying for	D. dealing with
52. A. apart	B. true	C. awake	D. easy
53. A. accompanied	B. confirmed	C. clarified	D. simplified
54. A. predicting	B. adapting	C. recording	D. anticipating
55. A. necessary	B. probable	C. normal	D. ultimate

英语试题 第8页(共10页)

第二节(共10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,俩刀 阅读下面短文,在空白处填入 1 个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。 The 12th National Traditional Games of Ethnic(民族) Minorities closed in Sanya on November, 30th, 2024, Hainan Province, with organizers56(conduct) the handover ceremony to the delegates(代表) representing next host Hunan Province. Flags representing the 35 delegations were waved at the closing ceremony at the Sanya Sports Center. The Games were57(official) declared closed by Chinese State			
Councilor Shen Yiqin, after58 the stadium flame(火焰) was put out. "Athletes from 35 delegations competed on the same stage, demonstrating not only			
their59_ (strong) and skill but also a profound emotional and spiritual connection," said Gao Zhidan, director of China's General Administration of Sport, who also expressed60_ (he) gratefulness to athletes, staff, volunteers and media who contributed 61_			
the Games.			
"The Games allowed us <u>62</u> (share) the fruitful achievements of ethnic unity and progress, as well as the advancement of national fitness. Let us reunite in Hunan in 2027," he added.			
A total of 6,960 athletes competed in the nine-day Games, which63(feature)			
18 sports and 3 demonstration sports. The official Games flag was handed to Hunan Province's vice governor Li Jianzhong. After that, there was an 64 (impress) eight-minute performance presented by 65 next host.			
The 13th National Traditional Games of Ethnic Minorities will take place in Hunan Province in 2027.			
第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)			
第一节(满分 15 分) 假定你上周末参加了由学校学生会举办的"中学生与中国古典音乐"的交流活动,请给你校英语报写一篇短文,内容包括: 1.活动内容; 2.你的收获。 注意:			
1. 写作词数应为 80 左右; 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。			

第二节(满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

It was November 2008 in Astoria, a small city in the western part of Oregon, USA. Don McLean, a 60-year-old kind-hearted landlord(房东), had a tenant(租客) named Josiah, who was 50 years old and had come from a poverty-stricken family to seek work in Astoria.

When Josiah first moved in, he was clearly having a hard time making ends meet. Don noticed that Josiah was constantly worried and seemingly economical with every expense. He also saw that Josiah often ate very simple and insufficient meals. One day, when the rent was due, Josiah came to Don with a look of great embarrassment. He hesitated as he tried to explain that he didn't have the full \$300. Don immediately realized the depth of Josiah's financial struggle. Without hesitation, he said to Josiah softly, "I know you're having a tough time. I'm going to reduce the rent to \$100 per month. We all need a helping hand sometimes." Josiah was extremely grateful and gave Don a great deal of thanks.

However, one year later, Josiah's wife fell ill. Worried about her, he returned to his hometown, which was a four-hour walk from Astoria. Due to the long distance, his communication with Don became less frequent.

To pay for his wife's medical bills and medicine, Josiah spent all his savings. Despite working hard every day, he still couldn't manage financially and led a very difficult life. But fortunately, his wife's condition gradually improved.

One day, Josiah happened to hear that Don was seriously ill and still in hospital. He knew that Don's son was working in the UK and couldn't return immediately. He only had his elderly wife by his side. Remembering how Don had helped him, Josiah made a firm decision: to visit Don. With only \$13 in his pocket, Josiah chose to walk to Astoria to save money. After a tiring four-hour journey, he finally arrived.

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Feeling extremely hungry, Josiah reached out for his \$13 in the pocket.

With the apples he spent \$11 on, Josiah entered Don's hospital room.